Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes     December 9, 2019         Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Chair Matt Marchese called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Bob Manners and Andrew Baker. 
Media Present:  None
Acceptance of Minutes: A motion was put forth by Bob to accept the minutes of the November 25 meeting. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved. 
Noteworthy News: 
· A Special Town Meeting has been scheduled for January 22, 2020, at 6:30 pm, in Memorial Hall.
· The Highway Department and public safety personnel were thanked for keeping the roads clear following the first big snow storm of the season.
Department Liaison Reports:

Highway Department – Andrew and Mark Shippee had a discussion regarding complaints about the snow removal process. A number of cars were towed. The reality is that when the blue lights are flashing the streets need to be clear of vehicles for snow removal. Moving the snow in a timely manner is a matter of public safety.
Upcoming Meetings – Andrew reported that the Shelburne and Buckland Sewer Commissioners will hold a joint meeting. The Arms Library Committee will soon be meeting. A meeting of the Franklin County Selectboards is happening soon. Next week there will be a meeting to review the Shelburne Economic Survey.
Senior Center – The calendar of holiday events can be found on the website. Seniors in need of heating assistance should contact the Center.
Appointments: 
7:15 pm Linda Overing, CDBG Discussion RE: Bridge Street Project – Linda said that GCG Associates have been hired to do design improvements for Bridge Street from the river to Mechanic Street. A kickoff meeting was held earlier today. The project will include work on water, sewer, sidewalks, and pavements. The project may need to be done in phases. A discussion of the project, with affected property and business owners, will be held in early January. Andrew brought up the timing of possibly applying for a CDBG grant for the Senior Center expansion project. Linda explained that there were very specific rules for applying for a Senior Center grant, including having the other funding sources in hand, and having the project ready to start. She said it was always possible to apply for multiple projects in one grant round. Also discussed was how a CDBG grant might work for the three-town project, and the fact that an ownership model would have to be in place. Andrew also mentioned getting a grant for work on Mechanic Street where the trees are causing the sidewalks to heave. Linda said the challenge for that is that Mechanic Street is outside Shelburne’s “blight” area and it was easier to get grant funding for locations, such as Bridge Street, which were within the “blight” area. Linda and the Board also discussed possible funding amounts if three towns work together on a CDBG project. A motion was made by Andrew to authorize the preparation of a FY2020 CDBG application for up to $800,000 for improvements to Bridge Street and support for food pantry services for Shelburne residents. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.
Old Business:
Police Station Renovation Project – Work is Underway – Matt reported that mudding and taping is underway and the fire and security alarm systems are going in. Soon inmates from the Franklin County Jail will be assisting with painting, and then the floors will be going in. Before anyone moves in to the station, a final duct scrubbing and vacuuming of all surfaces will be done. 

Employee Performance Review Form – Town Counsel has approved the new, shortened Employee Performance Review form. A motion was put forth by Andrew to approve the simplified Employee Performance Review form, for use in July for review of the year and goal setting for the next year. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.

Senior Center Expansion Member Town Meeting Follow-up Discussion – Bob is working on a temporary fix regarding an “elegant loo.” Logistically he is not sure where it would be located. Costs and whether it would be of practical benefit to the users must also be determined. The Board gave Bob its support for moving ahead and gathering the needed information. Andrew felt that important steps forward were made at the meeting of the three-member town’s representatives.
New Business: 
Senior Center Expansion Committee Planning Coordinator Position Recommendation – Following a unanimous recommendation from the expansion committee and the Senior Center Board of Directors, a motion was made by Andrew to accept the recommendation of the Senior Center Board and the Senior Center Expansion Committee to award the contract for Planning Coordinator to P3, pending final negotiations on the payment schedule reflective of deliverables, not to exceed $45,000. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved. Sylvia thanked the Board for organizing the recent three-town meeting and thanked the town for appropriating $15,000 at town meeting for the Expansion Committee to continue its research and move the project forward. The Board hopes that the other two towns would also lend financial support to the committee.

Danielle Grenier Resignation as Animal Inspector – In a letter, Danielle informed the Board of her resignation. She has a new job, which will make it hard to find the time for the inspector position. A motion was put forth by Bob to accept Danielle Grenier’s resignation with regret. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Nancy Brewer RE: Interest in Serving on Council on Aging – Nancy has asked to be appointed to the Council on Aging. She attends many activities at the Senior Center and would like to participate more fully in decisions that affect the Center. The current members of the Council on Aging sent a letter of recommendation for Nancy. Matt thanked Nancy for volunteering. A motion was made by Andrew to appoint Nancy Brewer to the Council on Aging. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.

Officer Kurt Wilkins RE: Letter of Resignation – Kurt has notified Police Chief Greg Bardwell and the Selectboard of his resignation from the Police Department. His last day of work will be December 30, 2019. Kurt plans to train for the Massachusetts State Police. The Board wished Officer Wilkins and his family all the best. A motion was put forth by Bob to accept, with regret, the resignation of Officer Kurt Wilkins. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Correspondence: None
Any Other Business: 
Meeting Postings – The Senior Center Expansion Committee, with members in three towns, has had to cancel several meetings due to lack of posting. Town Counsel has said that meetings can be legally posted on websites. The Senior Center group plans to post their meetings on the Senior Center website. Andrew suggested that they also post on the town website. Town Clerk Joe Judd has concerns about this system of posting. Bob felt this was opening the door for policy changes for all boards and committees and thought the decision should come to the Selectboard for approval and a broader policy review. Matt said it was his understanding that meetings of the expansion committee had to be posted in all three towns. He thought the committee would post the meetings on the website but would still forward paper postings to the other towns. Mat said there was something to be said for posting a piece of paper in a lighted area that was accessible 24/7. He noted that not all people have internet access.

Woodland Partnership Grant – Larry Flaccus came before the Board to say that as a founding member of the Mohawk Trail Regional Woodland Partnership Shelburne is eligible for a $20,000 grant. The grant needs to be in by January 9 and it must support the needs of the Partnership. Larry hopes the grant money could be used by the Open Space Committee to build a portion of the River Trail, which is a project that has been in the works for some time. The portion of the trail would start near the Sweetheart and go down to the Deerfield River, using a series of switchbacks. Matt asked about trailhead parking, which has been considered by not confirmed as yet. Larry will have a draft of the grant application for the next Selectboard meeting. The FRCOG will administer the grant.
Public Comment: None
Adjournment: At 8:15 pm a motion was made by Bob to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
